Third Amended Executive

Order No. 6 Regarding Coronavirus
Pandemic: Stay at Home Order

On July 30, 2020 the Gila River Indian Community extended Executive Order No. 6 — Stay at
Home Order until September 7, 2020. This order directs all individuals who live within the
Community to stay home except to conduct essential activities.

Essential activities include:
+ Traveling to and from place of employment
+ Traveling to and from a school located on the Gila River Reservation for the purposes of delivering
or receiving instructional packets or meals for school age children
+ Grocery shopping or obtaining necessary household supplies or services
« Seeking medical care or assisting others to seek medical care
« Outside physical activity while maintaining appropriate physical distance from others
« Caring for a family member, or friend
« Farming or ranching activities, including tending to crops or livestock or related activities
+ Travel related to essential activity

The police department is authorized and directed to enforce this Executive Order.
«  Community members who violate this executive order will be cited under GRIC Code § 5.1003,
Criminal Nuisance which prohibits conduct which recklessly creates or maintains a condition which
endangers the safety or health of others, and is punishable by up to 30 days in jail or a fine of up to
$500 or both. Juveniles may also be charged with a curfew violation under GRIC Code § 7 .602
- Non-members who violate this executive order will be cited under GRIC Code § 8.203, "Civil
Trespass," which prohibits acts by a non-member that would constitute a criminal violation if
committed by a member, and may subject the individual to a fine of up to $500, or possibly more, as
well as immediate removal from the Gila River Indian Reservation.

This executive order does not affect the operations of any commercial or business enterprise
on the Gila River Indian Reservation, and Community government operations shall continue to be
subject to Executive Order No. 5, as amended.

STAY HOME, STAY SAFE, STAY HEALTHY!




